

Badsey and Aldington Parish Council Recreation Ground Trust Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	Wednesday 15th February 2017.

	Time:
	9.15pm

	Venue:
	Remembrance Hall, Badsey

	Present:
	 Mike Gwynn, (Chairman), Gary Bailey, David Webster, Michael Tennant, Mike Oldfield, Susan Keeler, Rebecca Stanley, Phil Cordelle, Andy Wilson, Liz Chalmers and Margaret Tyszkow.

 The Clerk, Mrs Andrea Evans


Business Transacted

	1. 
	Apologies for Absence- Ian Devine, Alan Tutton, Mark Goodge.

	2. 
	Declarations of Interest
None

	3. 
	Confirmation of the minutes of the meeting of 18th May 2016
 GB proposed with a unanimous vote in favour to confirm the minutes of the meeting of 18th May 2016.

	4. 
	To receive a financial report from the Clerk
The Clerk reported that the Trust currently has the sum of £502.72 standing to its credit. 

	5. 
	To receive a report on Annual Recreation Ground Inspection.
I attended a site visit with Pat Tustin on Monday 30th January 2017 to carry out an annual inspection of the grounds

We walked the recreation ground to review items raised in 2016 and check progress as follows:

· Hedges required strimming following on from scout hut inspection-Completed.
· Branches overhanging scout hut are due to be trimmed back- Completed.
· Three areas of planting in play area require weeding- Completed.

· A gap between the small gate and hedge at Badsey Fields Lane end is to be blocked-Completed.

· Picnic tables require staining/varnishing to preserve their use- New tables provided.

Areas requiring work are as follows:

· Tin hut requires painting.

· Wood needs removing around edges of bark as gradually they are coming away and leaving nails.

· Seesaw still requires repair.

The Recreation Ground is well populated and I believe it is an asset to the village. It is well looked after and regularly checked. There have been reports of issues recently with dog poo in the rec and play area. However, Pat advises me that this is minimal. The provision of notices around the rec and in the play area have caused controversy but the overall state of the area has improved greatly. The area is generally litter free. There are a god number of litter and dog poo bins.

 The grass cutting has been excellent over past 12 months and comments have been good.

Andrea Evans

Clerk





